
P a g e  | 1 
 

Board Workshop: 6/27/2022 

BOARD WORKSHOP MINUTES – BOARD OF EDUCATION  
REDFORD UNION SCHOOLS, DISTRICT NO. 1  

June 27, 2022 
  

    Board Workshop   
6/27/2022 

  
A Board Workshop of the Redford Union Board of Education was held June 27, 
2022, at the Redford Union High School (Library), 17711 Kinloch, Redford Twp., MI 
48240 
 
President Pridemore called the meeting to order at 5:17 PM.  

 
 
 
 

Call to Order  
  
  

Present:  Gray, Gubachy, Kick, McKee Osowski, and Pridemore 
Absent:   Bailey 
  

Roll Call  

President Pridemore asked everyone to please place their cell phones on silent 
or vibrate.  
  
  

President’s Remarks  

Call to the Audience: Public Participation Regarding Board Workshop Meetings 
 
None. 
 
 

Call to the Audience: Public 
Participation Regarding 

Board Workshop 
 

Adoption of Agenda as Presented 
 
It was moved by Member Osowski, seconded by Member Kick, to adopt the 
agenda of June 27, 2022, Board Workshop as presented.  
  
Yes:  6   No:  0   Motion: Carried   
  
 
 
Workshop:  
 
2021 Capital Bond Project  
 
Lamberto Smigliani of Plante Moran CRESA gave an update on the 2021 Capital Bond 
Project next group of projects.  
 
Secretary Gubachy and Trustee McKee voiced their concern about not having a pool 
at the high school.  
 
There were a series of questions and answers.  

Adoption of  
Agenda as Presented 
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2021 Capital Bond  
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Board members expressed their concerns on several design plans of the 2021 Capital 
Bond Projects that were presented.  
 
Some Board members suggested a change to the plans that would include an 
upgrade to Hilbert’s football field instead of building a field at the high school.  
 
An extensive discussion continued. 
 
Superintendent Witt said that another approach could be to consider putting some 
of the potential items on a Wish List and one of those items could be looking at what 
it would cost to construct a track at the high school. 
 
Trustee McKee said taking the Board’s temperature the football field should stay at 
Hilbert. 
 
Lamberto T Smigliani said that the Bid process will start in December 2022. 
 
  
Adjournment:  Adjournment 
 
It was moved by Member McKee, seconded by Member Osowski to adjourn the 
meeting at 6:35 PM.  
 
Yes: 6   No: 0   Motion: Carried    

   

 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 

              Lisa Gubachy 
                               Secretary 

           Redford Union Schools  
Board of Education 


